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CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED 

Dear Friends, 

The Session is happy to tell you some good 

news ï the COVID case count in the Duluth 

area has been under 30/10,000 for two 

weeks. In fact, the last count was 

16.5/10,000! During this Lenten Season we 

will be returning to in-person worship on 

Sunday, March 7. The same protocols that 

were followed last fall are still in place. I 

realize this limits us some, but we are togeth-

er, and Godôs Spirit is not limited! We can see smiling eyes, listen to the beautiful music, 

worship, and pray together. If the case count spikes above 30/10,000 we will be returning 

to online worship only. 

Be sure to wear your mask and a warm sweater. To ensure proper ventilation, the upper 

sanctuary windows will be open. Fellowship time or special meals will still not be taking 

place at this time. Knowing that some people will still be uncomfortable attending wor-

ship in-person, the plans are to continue posting worship services on LPCôs Facebook 

page and website.  

We are on a unique Lenten Journey this year. We began with a drive-by Ash Wednesday 

and pray that we will be able to celebrate Easter in-person. As we journey with Christ to 

the Cross, we do so as a people filled with hope. 

Peace, 

Pastor Kari 

In -person worship resumes March 8  

Reach out with a card  

Sandy and Pastor Kari braved the cold 

weather to host a drive -through event on Ash 

Wednesday. Participants had the option of 

receiving ashes and were given a Lent study 

booklet, an Annual Report, and Friendship 

Soup.  

Banner created by Bill Archibald  

When I moved into my Aunt Florenceôs 

house, I found so many cards that she had 

received through the years from a variety of 

different friends and family. I understand 

this. I tend to save cards too. Many of them 

have come from you. 

Annual meeting set 
for the 14th  

The Session has set Sunday, March 14 

as the date for the Annual Meeting of 

Lakeside Presbyterian Church. The 

Session set aside the by-laws to take 

actions that were time sensitive. At this 

meeting, the congregation will ratify 

the actions taken. There will also be an 

opportunity to elect two more needed 

officers. 

We are grateful for the response of our 

newly elected officers for the class of 

2023. Remember that a person can 

serve two consecutive three-year terms. 

Elders: Bonnie Best, Mark Baker, 

Doug Berg, and Sandy Uttley 

Deacons: Rachael Kacer, Tim Kacer, 

Mia Arnold, Steve Arnold, Jim Tonkin, 

and Sheila Held. 

Our new officers will be ordained/

installed during worship on March 14. 

Thank you to the Class of 2020 for 

your service! 

Elders: Bonnie Best, Krista Mattila, 

Sue Strohman, Don Uttley, and Jerry 

Walls. 

Deacons: Steve Arnold, Sue Arnold, 

Walt Gower, Heather Jarvis, Rachael  

Kacer, Tim Kacer, and Jim Tonkin. 

There are two ways you could help the church. Stop by the church office and purchase a 

package of Florence Jeannetteôs Scenes from Stoney Point cards for $10.00. Then send 

them to six friends or family members. You will be helping the church financially and 

bringing joy to the recipients. A card from you is so much better than a bill. 

Cindy Martinson 



News and notes  Protocol for in -person worship  
A large group gathering is a high-risk activity during the pandemic. Out of concern for 

the health of our brothers and sisters the following protocol for in-person worship has 

been approved by the Session of LPC. Following the protocol demonstrates our care 

and love for our brothers and sisters. Thank you. 

¶ People are to bring and wear their own face coverings that cover nose and mouth. 

¶ Sunday Greeters will be at the doorways spraying hand sanitizer. Be sure to rub 

back side of hands and between fingers. 

¶ The East McCulloch doorway is designated for entry and the West McCulloch 

doorway is designated for exit. The 45th doorway will have two-way traffic. 

¶ We will be spacing apart six feet in the sanctuary, with overflow in the fellowship 

hall if needed. Families can sit together! 

¶ The elevator can be used, one person at a time, wearing a mask. (Families can ride 

together!) The buttons need to be cleaned after use. Spray and paper towels will be 

inside the elevator. 
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Sue Nelson passed away on Wednes-

day, February 17. A service will be 

planned for the summer.  

¶ Hand sanitizer bottles are in the back and front of the sanctuary. 

¶ Smile and greet people verbally before and after worship. There will not be passing 

the peace. 

¶ It is not safe for everyone to sing in the sanctuary. Hymns will be sung by a few 

leaders at the lectern. A plexiglass shield is put around this area. 

¶ The name tags, friendship pads, and handheld microphones are put away for now. 

¶ Offering plates are placed in the back and front of the sanctuary. Your offering can 

be placed in the plate before or after worship. 

¶ Prayer requests will be written on cards, shared by phoned, or emailed to the office. 

¶ Communion is suspended. 

¶ We will not be having a fellowship time in the fellowship hall. 

¶ We are not offering nursery care or church school at this time. 

¶ If you are ill, please stay home! 

Hi ,  

I want to thank those of you who have 

been praying for our friend Dan Kraut-

bauer. Dan and his family have been 

friends of our family for more than 30 

years �³ he was a good buddy of our 

son Kyle.  

Dan is fighting pancreatic cancer. He 

is just 35 years old and otherwise a 

strong, healthy guy. The cancer was 

discovered over Labor Day in 2020 at 

Stage 4. He has been going thru all 

sorts of treatments in Duluth and at 

Rochester Mayo �³ something is finally 

working �³ prayer and medicine! He has 

gained back some of the 50 lbs. he lost 

and is feeling much stronger and in 

better spirits.  

I pray that all of you who can, will 

pray  more  for his continued improve-

ment! Dan is a fabulous photographer - 

you can see his work on all social me-

dia platforms ( Google, Facebook,  

Twitter, etc. �³ just type in danielkraut-

bauer).  

Thank you all for your prayers!  

Diane O'Donnell  

�·
�·

In  
Memoriam 


